
NOTICE TO TAXPAYERS AND ALL OTHER PERSONS AFFECTED OF PUBLIC 
HEARINGS OF RICHLAND-BEAN BLOSSOM COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

CORPORATION CONCERNING PRELIMINARY DETERMINATIONS TO ENTER 
INTO A LEASE WITH RESPECT TO SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS   

 
Notice is hereby given to taxpayers and all other persons affected thereby that two public 

hearings for each of the separate and distinct Projects described below will be held before the 
Board of School Trustees of Richland-Bean Blossom Community School Corporation (the 
“Board” and the “School Corporation,” respectively) on the dates, times and at the locations 
described below upon separate resolutions (the “Resolutions”) preliminarily determining to 
obtain financing on each school construction project described below through a lease or 
amendment to lease with a school building corporation incorporated under Indiana Code 20-47-
3.  Following the public hearings, the Board will consider for adoption a Resolution for each 
Project.  The proposed school construction projects are described as follows:   

 
The Edgewood Early Childhood Center Project consists of the acquisition, construction 

and equipping by the School Corporation of a new early childhood center, and certain other 
renovations, improvements, upgrades, repairs, replacements and equipping by the School 
Corporation (the “Edgewood Early Childhood Center Project”). 

 
The Student Activity Center Project consists of the acquisition, construction and 

equipping by the School Corporation of a new student activity center, and certain other 
renovations, improvements, upgrades, repairs, replacements and equipping by the School 
Corporation (the “Student Activity Center Project,” and together with the Edgewood Early 
Childhood Center Project, the “Projects”). 

 
The public hearings with respect to the proposed Resolutions and the Projects will be 

held on May 9, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. (first public hearings for each Project) and on May 15, 2023 at 
6:00 p.m. (second public hearings for each Project).  There will be a total of four public hearings 
with a hearing for each Project being held on each date referenced in the preceding sentence.  
The public hearings will be held at the School Corporation’s Edgewood Administration Building 
located at 600 S. Edgewood Drive, Ellettsville, Indiana 47429.  The public hearings will be held 
in accordance with Indiana Code 6-1.1-20-3.1 and will address the specific Resolution and 
Project to which they pertain.  The Resolutions each makes a preliminary determination in 
respect of the lease financing of each of the Project to which they pertain.     
 

At each of the hearings described herein, all persons interested shall have a right to be 
heard with respect any matters pertaining to the Board’s consideration of adopting the 
Resolutions.     
 

EXECUTED this 28th day of April, 2023. 
 

RICHLAND-BEAN BLOSSOM COMMUNITY 
SCHOOL CORPORATION 

 
By:  Dana Robert Kerr, President       


